Newsletter July 2023



Staffing in September 2023

Mrs Richardson will be starting her maternity leave in September and Mrs Collishaw will be joining us in September to work across KS1 and EYFS with Mrs Saxon. Ms Phillips is reducing her teaching time slightly to spend some time with her new granddaughter. Mrs Nickols will be teaching in Green class one day a week. The children already know Mrs Nickols as she has covered both Green and Yellow classes this school year.

Carrier bag please

Please could all children bring in a named carrier bag next week, thank you.

Party on the playground (or hall if wet)

Next Wednesday there will be a party on the playground for all children, finishing at 3.30pm. Children can bring a change of clothes to wear for the party. If you need to collect your child at the usual time, please contact the office or we will assume all children are leaving at 3.30pm.

School Uniform

Our uniform is listed on the school website. It can all be purchased from Nationwide Uniform in Spilsby. Please look and check you purchase the correct uniform over the summer including PE kit. Children will be reminded the first week back about the importance of wearing the correct uniform and being responsible for their own items of clothing. Please help them by labelling everything clearly. ALL children are expected to look after their own belongings. It is a vital life skill which will make their lives much easier as they progress through school. Children will continue to come in their PE kit on their PE days for next year. On PE days children can bring a spare sweatshirt/hoodie to change in to for PE but they must come to school in their school uniform sweatshirt /cardigans

If any families find themselves in financial difficulty regarding the purchasing of school uniform, please speak to Mrs Moore.

Earrings

Earrings cannot be worn for PE even if taped. We are unable to remove earrings for children. It is recommended that if parents choose to have their child's ears pierced, please do so at the start of the long summer holidays.

Changes to our start and finish times from September

Gates open at 8.35am and school starts at 8.45am from September. Please could children arrive as near to 8.35am as possible to give them time to sort their lunch boxes, bags and coats before school starts at 8.45am. Reception class will finish at 3.05pm and the rest of the school at 3.15pm.

Sports Day

It was lovely to see so many of you at sports day. Thank you all for coming.

Water bottles

Every child will receive a new water bottle before we finish, ready for September. Please write their name on it and send it in every day with water in.

Holidays and general attendance

Every school report had a sheet about your child's attendance along with information regarding holidays during term time. Please be aware that next year we will be closely following our attendance procedures.

Diary Dates

July

19th Wednesday: Party on the playground finishing at 3.30pm

21st Friday: Year 6 Leavers assembly 9am – All Year 6 parents are invited

Last day of Term

September 2023

6th Wednesday: Children back to school 8.45am start

15th Friday: 11plus Verbal 22nd Friday: 11plus Non Verbal

Term dates for 2023/2024 are on the school website

A paper copy is available from the office if you wish